
Memo Mr Frydenberg 

From: Stephen Elder, Executive Director, Catholic Education Melbourne 

To: Hon Josh Frydenberg MP, Minister for the Environment and Energy, Member for Kooyong 

Date: Friday 9 March 2018 

Dear Mr Frydenberg 

I noted your comments on the Today show this morning 'The fact is the Catholic schools will benefit greatly 
under the Turnbull Government's Gonski 2.0' and 'we really care about Catholic schools and we really care 
about education overall' with interest. 

I am aware of your impressive CV; your Masters of Public Administration from the John F. Kennedy School 
of Government at Harvard University and your time as a director of global banking with Deutsche Bank, and 
the keen understanding of policy and finance matters it must have given you. 

With such a background, your comments about how 'Catholic schools will benefit greatly under the 
Turnbull Government’s Gonski 2.0' came as a surprise. 

Instead, Gonski 2.0 has cut $17 million – or 46 per cent of federal government support – from the Catholic 
schools, mainly inclusive parish primary schools with modest facilities, in your very own electorate of 
Kooyong. Details of these cuts are listed below for your reference. 

I appreciate that this information may be new to you. The funding figures previously circulated by your 
colleague the Minister for Education to Coalition parliamentarians appeared to have been based on flawed 
parameters to create the false impression that all Catholic schools would gain funding. 

Perhaps you might ask Senator Birmingham why he has not provided the correct information to you earlier. 

Further information: Christian Kerr, 0402 977 352 


